
90.11.22

NET WEIGHT 2 KG

NIAGARA

LINDANE 25-W 
INSECTICIDE 

WETTABLE POWDER

AGRICULTURAL 

GUARANTEE: 
GAMMA BHC (FROM LINDANE) 25% 

REGISTRATION NO. 14752 
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

DANGER         POISON

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

RHONE-POULENC CANADA INC. 
2000 ARGENTIA ROAD, PLAZA 3 

SUITE 400 
MISSISSAUGA, ONTARIO. 

L5N  1V9

IN CASE OF SPILLS, POISONING OR FIRE 
TELEPHONE EMERGENCY RESPONSE NUMBER COLLECT 

(416) 634-2359 (24 HOURS A DAY)

PRECAUTIONS:  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  Hazardous if
swallowed, inhaled or absorbed through the skin.  After handling,
wash thoroughly with soap and water before eating or smoking and
change to clean clothing.  Do not apply or allow to drift to
areas occupied by unprotected persons and animals, or to streams,
lakes or ponds.  Lindane is toxic to fish, birds, and other
wildlife.  Avoid treating areas inhabited by wildlife.

FIRST AID:  If swallowed, induce vomiting; repeat until vomit
fluid is clear.  Rush patient to nearest hospital taking this
labelled container with you.  In case of skin contact, remove
contaminated clothing and wash skin with soap and water.  If in
eyes, flush with plenty of water for 15 minutes and get medical
attention.

TOXICOLOGICAL INFORMATION:  Symptoms of poisoning are:  nausea,
vomiting, hyper irritability, convulsions and/or coma, and other
symptoms typical of organochlorine insecticide poisoning. 



Barbituates may be given to control convulsions.  Oxygen may be
indicated.  Keep patient quiet.  Avoid use of morphine and
adrenalin.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL:  Store in a cool, dry place away from food
or feed.  Burn empty bags; stay out of smoke.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

NOTICE TO BUYER:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling
of this product and accepts the product on that condition.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

BEEF CATTLE, HORSES, SHEEP:  For lice and ticks mix 125-200
g/100L of water and apply as an overall spray at 5-10L per beef
cow and 3- 5 L per horse or sheep.  For lice repeat 14-18 days
later.  The same spray may be used for hornflies on beef by
spraying the back and shoulders at 1-2L per cow.  For a dip-
treatment of sheep, mix 625 g/1000 L of water.

PIGS:  For lice and mange mites, use 200g/100 L of water and
apply as an overall spray at 1-2 L per animal.  For lice repeat
14-18 days later.

DO NOT USE on calves or colts under 3 months of age, on sick or
weak animals or on dairy animals.  DO NOT USE in milk rooms.  DO
NOT USE on meat animals within 30 days of slaughter.  DO NOT USE
as a dip-treatment on sheep within 60 days of slaughter.

TOBACCO:  For wireworms, apply 15g/100L or transplant water and
use 2700 L/ha.

GREENHOUSE ORNAMENTALS AND FLOWERS:  For aphids, thrips and
whiteflies, spray plants and soil at the first sign of damage. 
Use 15-25 g/100 m2 in sufficient water for good coverage.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace



the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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